Vaughan Gething AC/AM Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros Iechyd, Llesiant a Chwaraeon Cabinet Secretary for Health, Well-being and Sport



Ein cyf/Our ref VG/06979/16

Mike Hedges AM
Chair - Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Ty Hywel
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA

government.committee.business@wales.gsi.gov.uk

6 December 2016

Dear Mike,

Thank you for your letter of 29 November on behalf of the Petitions Committee and Charles Dodman regarding Petition P-05-732 about waiting times in A&E at Wrexham Maelor Hospital.

In Wales, the national target is for 95% of patients attending A&E to be admitted, transferred or discharged within four hours. Unfortunately, there are occasions when delays can occur but it is important to recognise that the majority of patients seen in A&E departments are treated and discharged very quickly.

In October, 75% of patients at Wrexham Maelor Hospital A&E department were admitted, transferred or discharged within four hours. While this remains below the national target of 95%, I have been encouraged to see sustained improvement in waiting times at the hospital over the past 18 months. I hope to see further reductions in A&E waiting times as the health board pursues its comprehensive programme to improve unscheduled care performance across all its hospital sites over coming months.

I have made it clear to all local health boards that they must continue to manage their local population needs and ensure that the local emergency system is flexible in responding to peaks in demand in all settings. These expectations are monitored through regular contact between the Welsh Government and local health boards throughout the year.

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre:
0300 0604400
Gohebiaeth.Vaughan.Gething@llyw.cymru
Correspondence.Vaughan.Gething@gov.wales

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and corresponding in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.

I hope this has helped to clarify the position on this issue.

Yours sincerely,

Vaughan Gething AC/AM
Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros lechyd, Llesiant a Chwaraeon
Cabinet Secretary for Health, Well-being and Sport